
Minutes of the 31st SI Cribbage Pairs Tournament Delegates Meeting 2023 

Meeting held at the Papanui Club on Sunday 10th Sept 2023. 5.40pm 

PRESENT:- 

Lois Meldrum & Belinda Skeleton – Hokitika, Ros Wineera & Denise Brown – Richmond, 

Noeline Goodgame & Andy Leslie – Oxford, Rodney Allfry & Pam Dunbar – New Brighton 

Ellen Wallace & Don Evans – Timaru Sth, Barabara Crump & Kimberley Simpson – Cashmere 

Steve Wastney & Helen banks – Nelson  Sub. Jeff Humm  - Kaiapoi, John Marshall Papanui, 

Diane Heath & Steve Stevens – Hornby,  Alan Neale (Sec) & Tony Smith - Papanui 

APOLOGISES:- Nil 

Chairman – Maurice Nutria – Clubs NZ rep. 

A minutes silence was held for those no longer with us. 

 Minutes of previous meeting at Richmond were read.  

Helen Banks moved minutes be accepted, seconded by Tony Smith – accepted 

No matters arising from minutes. 

Hosting of 2024 Tournament – Kaiapoi advised 9th Sept will be date. 

 Papanui interested in holding 2025 Tourn. 

GENERAL BUSINESS – 

Tony Smith said rules don’t allow for   substitutes  as happens in Euchre which allow 2. 

Tony to put forward a remit for next years Delegates meeting covering Composite teams 

& substitutes so we can allow more players. 

There was a general discussion around the costs of providing transport for tournaments. 

Maurice advised that it was not a Clubs NZ requirement to provide transport for any 

tournaments. If a club decided to do so, an appropriate charge should be levied to cover the 

cost. 

Diane Heath thanked Papanui for making up numbers for short teams. 

Meeting finished at 5.55pm 



 

 

 

 


